12/11 Xmas News
Well, hello one an all. I have finally got round to doing a newsletter…..
I see that the last one came out around June and an awful lot has happened since…..

This is just a short note and I will be doing full letters again from the new year.

The weather has, to say the least, been interesting this year and records continue to be broken…the latest being the high winds with gusts of around 167mph in Scotland (Only 8mph short of the all time record) and the highest wave recorded off the British Isles at a mind blowing 67 feet.
When the weather has been good, we have been busy and we have seen a lot of visitors both regulars and new faces. The grass has held up well but we have more work to do on the numbers….
The lack of rain is now getting to be cause of concern and it is possible that the restrictions in force in W. Norfolk may be extended across the county bringing problems not just for farmers but domestic users too…..

Fly-ins….. We will be sorting a list shortly but in the meantime, we are again having a fly-in on New Years Day and I gather ‘Lidl John’ is coming over and is planning a Fly-out to either Langham or Shipdham.
Safety: there have been a few minor mishaps this year although thankfully most incidents only resulted in hurt pride and slightly bent machines however the model club seemed to lose more than ever and one or two ‘strays’ have yet to be found.

From the January issue, I will be putting a reminder in concerning issues like the introduction of the new zone around Norwich and the Olympic Airspace Closures along with dates of interest…..

Membership and Landing Fees…… The membership fee has remained the same for some 5 years and I cannot remember when the landing fees went up….. So after a lot of ‘soul searching’ it is with regret that I have to announce that all fees are going up. We are the cheapest club in the UK by a long way and one of the cheapest for landing fees: With hindsight, they should have ‘crept up’ but We know times are hard…. However, the rates, rent and Insurance are all up and the planning cost a small fortune. We also need to make improvements now we have the planning. We will also have to increase the hangarage, but we will leave this until April. This is also the cheapest around by a long way and we will be putting in for a proper hangar. So, sorry guys but here’s the deal:
Full Membership goes up from £60 to £80

The Paramotor Club  up from £30 to £40

Social Membership goes  from £10 to £15

Subs are due by the end of January and would appreciate if all members wishing to continue could pay either Me or Smiffy and if your details have not changed, a form is not required but we must know so we can issue your new card.

For 2012 members there will be a ‘monthly meet’ in Northrepps (venue and dates to be confirmed) which will have a social function as well as getting to grips with airfield matters.

We are also trying to arrange some agreements with other fields and details will follow in the newsletters.

Those that fly both aircraft and paramotors must pay the full rate.

(Don’t forget that at many airfields, club/school membership is required but landing fees still apply)

We try to keep costs down and if everyone ‘plays fair’ we can continue to operate as cheaply as possible…… Current Membership is required to use the hangar and/or long term parking.
Landing fees (for non members) will be posted on the website shortly…

And finally…… We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a happy and healthy New Year…

Stay safe and the right way up

Chris and all the team

